ALVAH N. BELDING MEMORIAL LIBRARY                                                         
302 E. Main Street    Belding, Michigan  48809

REGULAR MEETING OF THE ALVAH N. BELDING LIBRARY BOARD

December 11, 2017   Library Board Minutes 


Library Board Members Present:  Kathy Lehman, Robert Ware, Annette Visser, Neil Pettifor, Carla Gunderson.  

Administrator Present:  Britney Dillon, Library Director

Guests Present:  Betty Jenkins, Jim Mason, President of Friends of the Library


1.	Call to Order and Roll Call:  Meeting was called to order at 5:31 p.m. by Kathy Lehman.  Roll call was taken.  

2.	Approval of Agenda:  A motion was made by Robert Ware, with support by Carla Gunderson, to approve the agenda with two additions: New Business, a) 2018 calendar dates, b) children’s mural.  Roll called.  Motion carried.

3.	Approval of Minutes.   Motion was made by Annette Visser, support by Neil Pettifor, to approve the regular meeting minutes from October 23, 2017, as received.  Roll called.  Motion carried.  

4.  	Public Comments on Agenda Items:  None.

5.  	Library Reports:  
Director’s Report, Circulation Report, and Monthly Financial Report were reviewed.  These library reports were received for filing.  

6.  	Notice of Paid Bills.  Motion by Carla Gunderson, support by Annette Visser, to approve Notice of Paid Bills for October, 2017.  Roll called.  Motion carried.  Motion by Carla Gunderson, support by Robert Ware, to approve Notice of Paid Bills for November, 2017.  Roll called.  Motion carried.
 
7.	Communication and Correspondence:  Betty’s news notes were included in the Board packets.  


8.  Unfinished Business

A) Strategic Plan.  The Strategic Planning Committee will meet on Wednesday, December 13 at 
4 p.m. to discuss the upcoming long-term and immediate needs of the library.

B) Library Sign.  We are currently waiting for the completion of the brickwork and then the wireless connection.

C) Library Logo/Motto.  Britney Dillon tabled this item at this time.

D) Landscaping.  Britney contacted Angie Rummler of River Ridge Landscaping for ideas on eye pleasing yet low-maintenance landscaping needs.  Angie felt very positive after touring the library grounds and will present a plan to Britney after the holidays.

9.  New Business

A) 2018 Calendar Dates.  The dates for the Library Board meetings for 2018 were discussed and approved.  The Board decided to cancel the December 2018 meeting but have a meeting in November 2018 the week prior to the annual Candlelight Reception.
 
B) Children’s Mural.  Discussion on the current mural being created on the walls at the entrance of the children’s library by Larry Lathrop.  Money for this mural was donated by the Norman Richard Miller estate with restrictions to only use on improvements in the children’s area up to $5,000.  Cost of the mural will be approximately $4,000.

10.  Public Comments on Non-Agenda Items.  Jim Mason told the Board that the Friends received $1,700 at the annual Candlelight Reception silent auction, attended by over 80 people.  He discussed the upcoming 100-year anniversary of the Alvah N. Belding Library, which was dedicated on May 17, 1917.  He showed the Board pictures of our sister library, the Milo M. Belding Library in Ashfield, Massachusetts, which was built in 1914.  Jim said that a committee has been formed for the anniversary celebration with the first meeting planned in January 2018.  He also said there is a time capsule buried from 1917.  Jim requested that, if possible, the building be power washed and the carpeting cleaned prior to the anniversary celebration.  

11.  Trustee Comments:  Kathy Lehman thanked Robert Ware for his many years of service on the Library Board.  She also thanked Jim Mason and the Friends for the Candlelight Reception.  Robert Ware asked if the City of Belding was doing the Library’s snowplowing.  Britney Dillon said that Hopkins Plowing was doing it this year.  Britney reported that the annual State Aid report had been filed.  She also discussed the need for a meeting with the City Manager regarding the Third-Party Agreement.  She is considering adding a few new Launchpads for teens and adults and showed the Board an adult Passport Pack on our nation’s national parks.  The Friends of the Library have donated money for additional teen Passport Packs.  Carla Gunderson suggested that 100-year anniversary celebration coffee cups might make a good fundraiser item.  Neil Pettifor talked about the foundation leaking on the east wall which is starting to compromise the mural.

12.  Adjournment.  Motion made by Neil Pettifor, support by Annette Visser, to adjourn the meeting at 6:43 p.m. p.m.  Roll called.  Motion carried.

The next regular meeting of the Library Board is scheduled for Monday, January 22, 2018, at 5:30 p.m.


Respectfully submitted,



Carla Gunderson
Secretary – Library Board of Trustees 
